
BEFORE THE MISSOURI PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 

 

In the Matter of the Stipulation Respecting Adjustments ) 

to Sewer Charges Applicable to Four Seasons Racquet and ) Case No. SO-2011-0046 

Country Club Condominium Owners Association, Inc. ) 

 

 

QUARTERLY STATUS REPORT  

 

COMES NOW Lake Region Water and Sewer Company (“Lake Region” or “Company”) 

and for this quarterly status report submits the following to the Commission:  

1. The Company continues to take daily readings each day for the Parshall Flume 

and the associated water meters and forwards those readings to Staff Engineer Martin Hummel 

periodically.  

2. Mr. Hummel visited the site with Company personnel and John Walker of the 

Racquet Club POA on August 23, 2011 to again test the accuracy of the installed flow meter.  A 

measured amount of water was released and compared to the reading on the flow meter. Both the 

Company and Mr. Hummel believe the flow meter may require minor adjustment to ensure 

accuracy for billing purposes. 

3. Mr. Hummel would like to have another conference with the Company and the 

customers involved to review the data and conclusions. The Company will continue to gather 

data and work with Mr. Hummel and the customers involved to determine the best future course 

of action.   The parties believe it would be prudent to collect data for a month without irrigation 

use.  There has been a large amount of irrigation this summer with the daily irrigation amounts 

often exceeding the drinking water amounts.  The collection of daily irrigation data has been 

occasionally problematic.   The irrigation system is scheduled to be shut down next week. 
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Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 /s/ Mark W. Comley                           
Mark W. Comley  #28847 

NEWMAN, COMLEY & RUTH P.C. 

601 Monroe Street, Suite 301 

P.O. Box 537 

Jefferson City, MO 65102-0537 

(573) 634-2266 

(573) 636-3306 (FAX) 

comleym@ncrpc.com  

 

Attorneys for Lake Region Water & Sewer 

Company 

 

 

 Certificate of Service 

 

I hereby certify that a true and correct copy of the above and foregoing document was 

sent via e-mail on this 17
th

 day of October, 2011, to: 

 

General Counsel=s Office at gencounsel@psc.mo.gov;  

Office of Public Counsel at opcservice@ded.mo.gov; 

Craig Johnson at cj@cjaslaw.com; and  

Rachel.lewis@psc.mo.gov. 

 

 /s/ Mark W. Comley                              
 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:comleym@ncrpc.com

